
 ALVIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE 
 PUBLIC TAX HEARING  
 BOARD OF REGENTS 
 September 28, 2023 
 
The Board of Regents of Alvin Community College met in a public tax hearing session on the 28th day 
of September 2023 at 5:30 p.m., with the following members, administrative personnel, and guests 
present: 
   
 ‘Bel Sanchez  Chairman 
 Jody Droege  Vice-Chair 
 Patty Hertenberger Secretary 
 Jim Crumm  Regent 
 Michael Hoover Regent 

Yvette Reyes-Hall Regent 
Darren Shelton  Regent 
Jake Starkey  Regent 

 Robert Exley  President, Alvin Community College 
 Karl Stager  Alvin Community College 
 Stacy Ebert  Alvin Community College 
 John Matula  Alvin Community College 
 Nichole Eslinger Alvin Community College 
 Wendy Del Bello Alvin Community College 
 Kelly Klimpt  Alvin Community College 
  
 
Beth Nelson  John Tompkins 
Tammy Giffrow Dick Tyson 
Kyle Marasckin  
   
 

Call to Order 
Chair Sanchez called the September 28, 2023, hearing to order at 5:30 p.m. and Dr. Exley 
certified the posting of notice.   
 

• Pledge 
• Invocation 
 Invocation by Mr. Starkey. 

 
Public Hearing 
The Alvin Community College District conducted a public hearing on September 28, 2023 on a 
proposal to increase the total tax revenues of the Alvin Community College District from 
properties on the tax roll in the preceding year by a calculated increase of 7.58 percent over the 
effective tax rate.  Chair Sanchez noted the following information below. 
 
The breakdown of tax rate would be as follows:  
  Debt Rate    $.007866 
  M&O Rate    $.143398 

Total Rate  $.151264    
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The Tax rate will effectively be raised by 8.00 percent and will raise taxes for maintenance and 
operations on a $100,000 home by approximately $ -10.91. 
 
 
The Board of Regents of Alvin Community College District is scheduled to vote on the tax rate 
that will result in a tax increase at a public meeting to be held on September 28, 2023 at the 
Nolan Ryan Center 2925 South Highway 35 By Pass in Alvin, Texas 77511 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
There were no requests by the public to speak and the meeting was adjourned at 5:33 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________ ______________________________ 
‘Bel Sanchez, Chair    Patty Hertenberger, Secretary     


